[image: Image result for welcome to 3rd Grade] 
Dear Parents,
	Welcome to an exciting new school year! I hope that you are as excited as I am to start the school year. 
Communication:  Communication is extremely important. For your child to be successful this school year I will need your help. I will need your help with a few things, making school a priority is the most important. Please come to me with any questions and concerns. The following are the different ways that we can communicate with one another. 
Email: jill.riggs@onslow.k12.nc.us I will check my email before school and immediately following dismissal. I will also try to check my email during my planning period. If you need to reach me immediately please call the school. Please make sure that you have a current email on file. 
Phone Calls:  If you need to reach me immediately please call the school at 326-1501, they can notify me that you need to speak to me. Please ensure that you have a current phone number that you can be reached at on file. 
Class Tag:  I am using a form of communication this year called Class Tag. You will be receiving an information sheet so you can join the class. 
Student Binder:  Please check your child’s binder nightly! This is where you will find any flyers or other information being sent home from the school and your child’s planner.  Students are required to write their homework in the student planner each day. Please check your child’s planner each day and initial so that I am aware that you have checked it.  I will also sign planners at the end of the day to let you know how your child’s day went.  If you need to send me a note this is also a great place to do this. Just please do not write any time sensitive notes in the planner or absence excuse notes. 
Parent/Teacher Conferences: I am not sure how parent conferences will work this year.  As soon as I receive information about how conferences will work, I will let you know. I am always available for any concerns that you may have throughout the year. 
Interim Reports and Report Cards: Students will receive interim reports and report cards which will contain your child’s academic progress. 
Grading:  Graded papers will be sent home in your child’s binder.  There will be graded work on remote days.  Please ensure your child keeps this work organized in his/her binder to return to school.
Discipline:  Please discuss  the following information with your child.  Through your support of this plan and by working together, we will have a classroom environment that is positive place to learn and grow
Classroom Expectations and Responsibilities:  Our classroom is a classroom where students are expected, daily, to be responsible for their choices.  This includes choices about their work habits as well as their behavior.  We strive for a positive learning environment in our classroom and it is each student’s responsibility to help make our classroom such an environment.  Rather than providing students with a list of rules, our classroom culture is based upon a classroom pledge that the students agree upon and write together as a class.  Students are expected to know and follow this pledge each day.  By keeping doing this, each student is working toward making our classroom a safe and productive place to learn.
Making Positive Choices:   Students who choose to make positive choices and follow the class pledge will earn compliments, praise and they will, also, develop good work habits, responsibility and an intrinsic motivation to try their best every day.    We also have a class marble jar.  When the class works together (in or out of the classroom) as a whole, creates a positive learning environment, and receives compliments from me or other faculty, marbles will be added to the jar.  When the jar is full, the class will be rewarded with a marble celebration of their choice.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Making Negative Choices: Students who choose to make negative choices and not follow the class pledge, will be given a chance to change their choices.  If they choose to continue to make negative choices, students will also be asked to reflect upon their behavior, by completing a behavior reflection sheet.  The reflection sheet will be sent their planner, will need to be signed by a parent and returned to school.  If warranted, a phone call home will be made.  Continued negative choices will result in a conference with the student, parent and teacher.  Students who make negative choices that impact the learning and safety of their classmates will receive an automatic phone call home and will be immediately referred to the administration.
The Secret to Success!
Be Proactive- Talk to your child about what they are doing in class, know what your child is learning, and contact me with any concerns! 
Multiplication- Start now!! Help your child learn multiplication facts! Flash cards are a wonderful tool! This will be so beneficial to your child. 
Read! Read! Read! – Please ensure your child is reading every night. Even take advantage of the opportunities and read with them! This will help your child with comprehension and fluency. Reading is essential in all subject areas so if your child is struggling in reading, this can carry over to all subject areas. 

I look forward to getting to know your child and having a wonderful and successful school year! 
Ms.  Jill Riggs
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